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Principal’s Report 
Dear College Community
This will be our last newsletter for our 2019 school year. 
It has been an exciting journey with student enthusiasm, 
participation and development, highlighting every aspect 
of our College life. We reflect briefly on significant events 
that have taken place; our College Masses and liturgies; 
our music events; our sporting achievements; camps and 
Immersions.
Last Friday we farewelled our Year 12 students with 
a Valedictory Mass and Dinner. This was a wonderful 
recognition of the beautiful young people that are leaving 
our College and forming their pathways into the world. We 
wish them all the very best and we hope that they always 
travel in God’s hands. We pray that they celebrate safely 
over the next few weeks as they wait anxiously for their 
results in mid-December.
The cycle of College life continues this week as we welcome 
our new Year 7 students and parents for the 2019 school 
year. All 168 beautiful young people. We congratulate all 
students for their work ethic and commitment to improvement 

DEAR INFANT JESUS
IN A SHORT TIME
YOU WILL COME

TO VISIT US
AND YOUR HOLY, DIVINE COMING

IS FULL OF PEACE, JOY AND LOVE
FOR ME AND EVERYONE.

OUR HEARTS ARE FULL OF YOUR LOVE
IN OUR DAILY LIFE.

this term. Years 9, 10 and 11 have completed their 
end of year exams and Years 7 and 8 their final 
assessments.
This week we moved to our 2020 timetable and 
welcome all students into their new year levels, 
especially Year 8’s into Year 9. Our new Year 
9 O’Connor Learning Centre will provide an 
enhanced learning environment and contribute 
towards more active and cooperative learning for 
each individual student. Congratulations to our 
Year 11 students moving into Year 12 as our new 
College leaders. This is a valuable time in which 
students can set themselves up for a rewarding 
2020 school year.
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Chris Randell
Principal

We wish all the very best to our 
Marist cricketers who will leave on 
Sunday for Lismore to compete 
in one of three annual Marist 
Cricket Carnivals. We also wish 
a safe journey to our Dareton 
Immersion students who will 
leave on Friday 6 December to 
work with the Sisters of Charity in 
supporting disadvantaged young 
students. 
On Thursday 5 December at 
7.00pm we will acknowledge 
and celebrate the achievements 
of our students at our Annual 
College Awards evening. This 
is a great evening to recognise 
the hard work of our students. All 
families are welcome. School for 
students will conclude on Friday 
6 December with our final Mass 
of Thanksgiving and a school assembly.
The College office will be closed from Wednesday 18 December and will re-open on Thursday 16 January 
2020. 
While we look forward to the coming holidays and celebrations, this time of year can also be sad as we farewell 
friends and colleagues. We will wish our students and families that will not be returning to the College in 2020, 
all the very best for the future. A number of staff will be retiring or moving on to other career opportunities – 
Peter Centra, Gary Santorelli, Sue Pickett, Inoka Rajapakse and Baldi Carubia. I would like to acknowledge 
the valuable service that each departing staff member has generously given to the College.
On behalf of the College Governors, Bishop Patrick O’Regan and Brother Peter Carroll fms, the College 
Advisory Board and our College staff and community, I wish everyone a Holy, happy and safe Christmas and 
New Year.

Above: Emily Knobel, Ellie MacGregor, Ethan Clohesy and Murray Casella 
represent Catholic College Sale at the Remembrance Ceremony. 
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LEARNING AND TEACHING
Congratulations to all students who completed 
exams over the last time few weeks. VCE results 
and ATAR’s are available from 7.00am Thursday 12 
December 2019. Please click the link here for further 
information. Jo Clancy, our Pathways Coordinator 
will be available at the College to offer guidance. 
If required, please call on 5143 9700 to make an 
appointment.
Students have been allocated to Pastoral groups and 
we have started a full headstart program into the new 
school year. This has been hugely successful and 
allows a smooth transition prior to the beginning of 
Term One, 2020. Many of our senior students willhave 
been provided with study and homework to complete 
over the break and all Year 11 and 12 studentshave 
been provided with their English novels.
On Thursday 5th of December we celebrate our 2019 
achievements at our Annual Awards Evening. The 
event begins at 7.00pm and is to be held at Bishop 
Phelan Stadium. We look forward to seeing you all 
there.
Holidays can be challenging. Without routine, it's still 
important to stay healthy and look after yourself for 
more information CLICK here. 
I wish you all a happy and safe Christmas and New 
Year

Cindy Foat
Assistant Principal - Learning and Teaching

2020 Resource Lists and 
Secondhand Textbooks
Our 2020 Resource Lists 
have been emailed out to all 
parents/guardians. Orders 
must be completed by 6 
December, 2019.  All orders 
will be available for collection 
from St. Patrick’s campus, St. 
Mary’s Hall on Thursday 23rd 
January between 12.30pm and 5.30pm. If you are not 
available on the day, you can request, for a fee of 
$15.95, your order to be posted out. For payment on 
the day of pickup, preferred method is eftpos or credit 
card.
To order online please access the Campion Education 
Online Ordering Portal here using the code 6F74. 
Students in Year 11 and 12 English are required to 
purchase novels directly from the College to ensure 
they have adequate preparation time over the holiday 
period. These are available at the Learning Centre for 
purchase now.
For students studying VCE Units 1 – 4 who would 
like to reserve to purchase a secondhand textbook 
please do so as soon 
as possible through the 
Secondhand Uniform Shop. 
A list of available texts is on 
the website. 

Above: Year 12 students celebrate their final day.

https://resultsandatar.vic.edu.au/results/html/faqs.htm
https://headspace.org.au/young-people/how-to-stay-healthy-over-the-holidays/
https://order.campion.com.au/index.html#resourceListListView?code=716F8A19
https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/2020resourcelist/
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east timor immersion
The East Timor experience was an Immersion where 
students gained an insight and an appreciation for the 
harshness and beauty of the lives of these people while 
experiencing the living conditions in their country.  Led 
by Shannon Nash and supported by Jenny Marshall and 
Julia Moulton, this experience gave students a chance 
to ‘walk in someone else’s shoes’. But let the students 
‘speak’:
James
We were all nervous heading off because, as a group, 
we didn’t hang together at school. In the bus trip to 
Tullamarine, it was clear that we would gel brilliantly! 
After the first couple of days, the group had formed a 
good friendship and were keen to see what the next 
week and a half would bring us. 
Bailee
East Timor. Where do I start? East Timor - hands down the best experience of my life. I am so grateful to the 
school for allowing me to go on this amazing trip that has changed me and my perspective on the world. From 
learning about the history and the fight for independence to dancing with the kids and helping them improve 
their English skills, there was never a time where I was bored and wished I could be doing something else. 
We started with two nights in Dili, the capital city and ten nights in Baucau, which is now my favourite place in 
the whole world.
Steph
East Timor was such an amazing experience, which was eye opening and allowed me to immerse myself in 
a different culture and gain an insight on how other people, who are not as privileged me, live their daily lives. 
The group I went with was amazing and close, and will forever share some unforgettable memories. I am so 
glad I got the chance to be a part of such a rewarding opportunity. This trip has made me appreciate everything 
I have, especially my education. I didn’t regret it.
Holly
During our time in East Timor, we were involved in a range of experiences, that all were fantastic and had 
many highlights that I’m sure none of us will ever forget. One thing we really enjoyed was learning about the 
history of East Timor, and how independence was gained, through the many stories and struggles of those 
who fought for East Timor’s independence. It really showed us, even though our countries are neighbours that 

many people never realised the struggles East Timor went through, and 
recently. In a way, we all felt more connected to the country.
Emily
Visiting Ababfala was an amazing and emotional experience. The impact 
that we had on the kids in such a small amount of time was extraordinary. 
The best part of the trip was playing and dancing with them with the sunset 
in the background and continuing playing until it was dark. We sang, 
danced, and played hand games constantly. It was worth it to see such 
happy faces. The richness of community and happiness was so inspiring 
and this was definitely a highlight from our East Timor trip.
Final words from James:
At the trip’s end we had all agreed - we loved it! How could we could stay 
for longer? We worked well as a team to help each other and now all have 
a new group of friends we otherwise may never have made.
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wellington film festival

The Annual 2019 Wellington Youth Film Festival was held at the Sale Cinema on Thursday, October 10th. 
Over 150 people supported our filmmakers, crew and actors including Wellington Shire Council Councillors, 
Wellington Shire Youth Council and the ABC’s Rachel Lucas who was the MC for the evening. The Audience 
was treated to a great night of free, high quality entertainment.
This year, there were 17 short films of all different genres showcased, including comedy, horror, drama, 
documentaries and new music videos by local artists ‘The Spaghetti Stains’ and ‘Jarvis is Taken’. It was 

Above: Winner of the People’s 
Choice Award, Year 12 student 
Chloe Nash

wonderful that Catholic College Sale 
was so well presented with ten of 
these films created by previous or 
current students. 
The Wellington Youth Film Festival 
is organised by the WYFF FReeZA 
team, and proudly supported by 
the Wellington Shire Council and 
the Victorian State Government. 
Previous CCS students Bailey 
Papic, Monique Marshall and Paige 
Cunninghame co–ordinated the 
event. Huge congratulations to Chloe Nash for taking out the People’s Choice Award.
Marni McCubbin – Look Around
Monique Marshall – Heating Up Melbourne
Elisa Mijares – Loch Sport
Chloe Nash – Brain Less
Chloe Nash - Sugar Honey Iced Tea
Zoe Akers – Willow and the Dragon
Cody Mason – Cycho
Ryan Hall – Double Act
Paige Cunningham – Winter Sun Walks
Caitlin Webster – Been Through
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in the classroom 
Writer’s Craft Students at Wurruk Primary
On Tuesday 29th October the Year 9 Writer’s Craft students 
spent a couple of lessons with Grades 3, 4, 5 and 6 students 
at Wurruk Primary school. In three different pairings, they 
spent time with very mixed ability groups looking at how 
to use descriptive language to improve their own writing. 
On a rotation basis, each group spent 25 minutes looking 
at different ways to describe. One group used their five 
senses to describe chocolate; a second group created a 
story using questions after ‘finding Alice’s key’; and the 
third group had students creating and describing characters 
through thought-provoking questions. The students then 
read them back to the group. 

Sion Week of Kindness and St Vincent de Paul Fundraiser
The Sion Social Justice Group recently organised and ran a Week of Kindness at the Sion campus. As part 
of this week they ran a cake and spider stall to raise funds for St Vincent de Paul. Over $800 was raised and 
presented to Susan from the Sale St Vincent de Paul store at the last assembly. They also ran a ‘Random acts 
of kindness’ activity. Thank you to the Sion Social Justice Group for organising and running a great week.

The CCS students were invited to have some ‘brain food’ during their small break, where we discussed 
the activities that they completed and what they learned. Seb Moore articulated the experienced well in 

“It was really worthwhile to be 
placed out of our comfort zones 
by going to the Primary school. It 
allowed us to learn about others 
and gave us a better perspective 
of how demanding a job it is for our 
teachers”. The Wurruk students 
were going to continue with these 
small activities to create stories.
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CANTEENS

International Games Week
The Sion Library celebrated International Games Week with 
a flurry of board and card games. Students played games 
including UNO, Cluedo, Bananagrams, Star Wars board game 
and jigsaw puzzles. The library has a range of board and card 
games that can be played at recess and lunchtimes every 
week.

Textiles
Students in Year 7/8 Textiles 
have been doing their bit for 
the environment. Students 

A BIG thank-you to all our volunteers at both Sion and St.Pat’s Canteens your time is very much appreciated.
We will appreciate if you are able to join us again in 2020.    The volunteer form can be downloaded on the 
last page of this newsletter. Please return ASAP to the administration office marked “ CANTEEN “ 
Please refer to CDF Pay ordering on the website for the Canteens and the introduction of student cards.  
To all Year 12 students, good luck in your exams and your future careers. A very special thanks to Chloe 
Nash, Ruby Mackay, Ben Kearns, Saurav Narayan and Caitlin Webster, all of whom committed to the  
canteen at Recess for the year. 
To all families who are ending their time at the College with your last child in Year 12 or moving on,  especially 
Tania Benson, Sharon Short and Janine Roest who have been consistent volunteers over many years, 
THANK YOU. 
Janine and Laura-- always on short notice. Thank you. 
May you all have a Safe and Happy Christmas. 
June Armstrong and Julie Slattery
Canteen Managers

used scrap material to create a patchwork panel which was then formed into a pocket and 
added to a shopping bag.  Not only will they have an environmentally friendly bag for their 
shopping (or to carry books, sporting gear etc), but they will be the best looking bags in the 
supermarket!
Sale Show
Seven students entered craft work 
in the Sale Show. Congratulations 
to Zoe Dunsmuir - 3rd place 
(Secondary Student Article of 
Knitting or Crochet), and to Zoe 
Condon - Highly Commended 
(Article of Feltwork Secondary). Zoe 
Condon also won the Jennifer Bee 
Embroidery Encouragement Award 
for any piece of Craft.
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in the classroom

SKOOLBAG APP

There have been numerous changes made by Skoolbag 
to the app over the past six months. Unfortunately these 
changes have made the app less suitable for our needs. 
This is accompanied with some ongoing issues regarding 
shortfalls with the app. As a result, we have decided to no 
longer use the Skoolbag app, and instead communication will continue via the website, email and 
sms.  

Cooking Lesson
Both Year 7 Inclusive classes recently participated in a cooking class 
to make Mars Bar slice. This involved them using their mathematical 
skills of measurement, time and division. All students did an amazing 
job. Thanks to Mrs Bown and Mrs Reilly for their assistance.
Mrs Pickett

Year 9 Art Class Samples of work.

Year 9 student Dylan Gugliotti’s photography
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YEAR 12 FINAL ASSEMBLY

On the 21st of October the whole school gathered for a final assembly to farewell our Year 12 students. 
We wish them happiness and success as they begin their next chapter.

Pictures - Allman, Champagnat, Daly, Paulinus, Raphaela and Theodore Year 12’s gather with their Learner
Advisors after their final assembly.
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toy drive  
St Vincent de Paul Toy Drive
As we do at Catholic College Sale, every year Theodore House helps to run a Toy Drive for those that are 
disadvantaged. Imagine, for a moment, waking up Christmas day going to the tree and having no presents 
laying under it. How would you feel? Many children in Victoria and particularly in the Wellington area face 
this problem each year.

St Vincent de Paul and Theodore House, each year organise a toy drive to help children avoid this fate. We 
try to raise awareness and gather toys so that they can be donated to those that are in need.

On Friday November 29 all toys will be gathered and those students that bring toys will be able to wear casual 
clothes for the day. Last year we covered all the tables in the Year 12 common room.This year let’s do better!

We are focused on donating toys for 10 - 16 year olds. It doesn’t matter the size or the cost of the toy. 
Please no soft toys.
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ST PATRICK’S TOURS
There has been much interest in the recent physical developments at Catholic College Sale, especially the 
redevelopment of the College entrance and the St Patrick’s building.
The College is very happy to offer guided tours of the building on Monday 9 December 2019 at 4.30pm, 5.00pm 
and 5.30pm for any members of our community who wish to view the new facilities.
All visitors will be required to meet in the Marian Centre for registration and a short information session before 
tours begin and are welcome to return to the Marian Centre for light refreshments at the conclusion of the tour.

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2019/11/Tour-Flyer.jpg
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sport 
Marist Cricket 
The Marist Cricket team will travel to St John’s Woodlawn in Lismore, NSW, from the 1st to the 6th of December. 
Congratulations to the following students who have been selected in the 2019 Marist Cricket team:

Zak Russell

Sam Smith (c) Tom Morrison Ethan Albrecht Noah HurleyArcher McGuiness (vc)

Ethan Aurisch Seb Pendergast Tyson Birss Mason Hawkins

Brody Dobson Solomon Nash Lakshay Panwar

Uniform Shop
During the month of January, the uniform shop will be open:
23rd of January from 9.00am to 12.00pm 
28th of January between 12.00pm and 5.00pm.

Please consider donating any excess items in good condition for resale.

BORROWED RESOURCES
Please be advised that students 
have been notified of overdue 
resources borrowed from the 
Learning Centres.
All items have 
been recalled. 
A replacement 
fee will apply to 

any items not returned by Friday 
December 6th.



13

sport 

Catholic College Sale News
The News and Events section of the Catholic College Sale website is 
constantly being updated. There, you will find further information and more 
photographs of our sport and events. 

AFL Draft
Best of luck to Year 12 student Charlie Comben, who is hopeful 
to be selected in this year’s AFL Draft. 
Charlie has been playing in the NAB U18 Competition for 
Gippsland Power as both a ruckman and tall forward and also 
represented Vic Country in the NAB U18 Championships. 
Charlie was invited to the AFL Draft Combine in early October 
where his performance again impressed recruiters.
A high achieving student, Charlie has combined his Year 12 
studies with his Power and Vic Country commitments admirably. 
Assistant Principal of Learning and Teaching, Cindy Foat said: 
“Charlie has been an exceptional role model at the College and 
we are very proud of his achievements. We wish him all the 
best in his future endeavours in football and life”
All at Catholic College Sale wish Charlie the best!

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/events/news-events/
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SPORT
Year 8 - Round Two
In the Gippsland Semi-Final, we were pitted against Leongatha SC. After winning the toss, we chose to 
bowl on an overcast morning with a thick green outfield. All bowlers put in stellar performances, but Oakley 
Pearson 4/8 off 4 and skipper Cooper Lett (3/3 off 4) were the standouts. After 20 overs, we faced a target of 
60 for a spot in the final. Jos Dimarco top-scored with a watchful 20 off 42, while Waltley Sutton, Jack Kelly 
and Oakley Pearson also contributed to get us over the line. 

As the sun found its way through the clouds, we lost the toss and were sent into field against Marist-Sion 
Warragul in the Gippsland Final. Our Year 8s did a tremendous job inside the first twelve overs, restricting 
Warragul to 2/41. However, some smart batting by their #4 and #6 saw a 49-run stand for the 5th wicket which 
pushed Marist-Sion to 4/100 at the close of their innings. Cooper Lett picking up 2/14 off four overs, while 
Harry Stables (1/14 off 4), Oakley Pearson (0/19 off 4) and Ryan Phelan (0/23 off 4) were significant as well. 

Year 7 Cricket SSV Gippsland 
On October 31st our Year 7 cricketers travelled to Traralgon for the SSV Gippsland Cricket finals.
We played Wonthaggi SC in the semi-final, winning by 9 wickets.
Wonthaggi 8/70 (Annear 3/3, Grattan 2/16).
CCS 1/70 (Eastham 31, Wrigglesworth 27*).
We then played Trafalgar HS in the final.
Batting first, Asher Eastham again led the way with 
48*, before we followed up with a terrific bowling 
performance to restrict Trafalgar to 59.
CCS 4/99 (Eastham 48*, Annear 13, Wright 12).
Trafalgar HS 10/59 (Eastham 2/0, Grattan 2/12, 
Stobie 1/4).
Team - Hayden Wrigglesworth , Asher Eastham, 
Jackson Annear, Matilda Pendergast, Ashton 
Wright, Madix Grattan, Max Stobie, Cameron 
Missen, Jack Cantwell, Matthew Murphy, Elliot 
Stables

In reply, it was a steady build for CCS, as we reached 
0/39 after 8 overs, with Jos Dimarco and Bailey Wright 
(21 off 36) leading the way. From there, we were asked 
to recover from a slight stumble that saw us lose 2/1. A 
third wicket stand of 52 between Jos Dimarco (35 off 45) 
and Oakley Pearson (25 off 23) looked to be a match-
winner, before a run-out saw the momentum change 
hands again. From here we would lose a couple more 
wickets and in the end, a desperately close match by 
2 runs. 

Year 8 Team – Jay Diamond, Jos Dimarco, Cooper Lett, 
Waltley Sutton, Oakley Pearson, Bailey Wright, Angus Heywood, Jack Kelly, Tyson Dobson, Ryan Phelan, 
Harry Stables and Zac Felsbourg

Year 7 Cricket - Gippsland Finals: CCS vs Wonthaggi and Trafalgar
Wonthaggi 8/70 (Annear 3/3, Grattan 2/16).
CCS 1/70 (Eastham 31, Wrigglesworth 27*).
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SPORT

Years 9/10 Basketball
SSV Gippsland Round Results:
Inter Boys 
CCS defeated Wonthaggi SC (48-17)
CCS defeated Lowanna SC (55-35)  
CCS defeated 63 defeated Bairnsdale SC (63-17)
Inter Girls
CCS defeated by Leongatha SC (22-26)
CCS defeated Lowanna SC (30-25)
CCS defeated Lakes Entrance (87-6)

Team - Jaz Hennig, Ruby Dillon, Charlotte Ronchi, 
Rebecca Bourke, Chloe Proud, Indigo Waugh, Abbi 
Boulter, Olivia Barnett, Lilli Stobie
Team - Solomon Nash, Jack Hrehoresen, Coby Burgiel, 

Harry Gravener, Jonti Schuback, Ryan Beale, Lachlan Allman, Owen Gallagher, Will Firth (Assisting)
The Intermediate Boys team against went through the competition undefeated in their three matches, but a 
slight slip-up meant the girls fell just short of a state finals birth, despite only losing one game. The boys then 
went on to compete at the Melbourne Sports & Aquatic Centre on November 18th, looking to go back-to-back 
after winning the Year 8 State Title last year. Despite two strong wins, they fell to Berwick Secondary College 
in Game 2, narrowly eliminating them from the Grand Final playoff. It was pleasing to do so well given the 
majority of the team was bottom age. 
CCS defeated Warrnambool College (35-13)
CCS defeated by Berwick SC (37-45)
CCS defeated Galen College Wangaratta (57-34)

On November 1st our Year 7s travelled to Traralgon for the SSV Gippsland Cricket finals. First up, we played 
Wonthaggi SC, winning by 9 wickets. A tight bowling performance highlighted by Jackson Annear’s 3/3 and 
Madix Grattan’s 2/16 limited our opponents to just 70 runs, which we chased down comfortably to claim the 
semi-final.  
We then played Trafalgar HS in the Gippsland Final. Batting first, Asher Eastham led the way with 48*, and 
was ably supported by Wright (12), Wrigglesworth (11) and Annear (13) as we finished with 4/99. We followed 
up with a terrific bowling performance to restrict Trafalgar to 59 from their 20 overs.
CCS 4/99 (Eastham 48*, Annear 13, Wright 12).
Trafalgar HS 10/59 (Eastham 2/0, Grattan 2/12, Stobie 1/4).
The team then progressed to the SSV State Quarter Finals at Yarragon on November 21 (rescheduled to the 
Nov 25th due to the hot and windy forecast across the state). Batting first, we made a strong 2/122 with openers 
Ashton Wright (44*) and Asher Eastham (26) leading the way with an 82-run stand. Hayden Wrigglesworth (11) 
and Jackson Annear (7) both hit at a strike rate of near 100 to ensure Frankston needed better than ‘a-run-a-
ball,’ for victory.
In response, we began with a run-out off the first ball, thanks to a terrific throw from Matt Murphy at square leg. 
A nice 4th wicket partnership of 36 threatened to realign the Frankston innings, but a steady stream of wickets 
saw our opponents slump to 5/61, then all out for 95. Madix Grattan (2/17), Ashton Wright (2/5), Max Stobie 
(1/12) and Jackson Annear (1/11) were our wicket-takers.
We now play off at the SSV State Semi (and hopefully Grand) Final on November 27th at Northcote.
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SPORT
SSV State Athletics
Held at Lakeside Stadium in the Albert Park 
precinct, breezy conditions greeted our athletes 
ahead of competition. We had some very pleasing 
results, especially when you consider these 
students have qualified via division and regional 
rounds:
Oakley Pearson came 6th in the 14 Boys Shotput 
with a throw of 11.56m
Marshall Capraro finished 7th in the 12-13 Boys 
Discus with a throw of 26.28m
Keisha Jackson placed 5th in the 16 Girls Shotput 
with a best attempt of 10.68m and 6th in the 16 
Girls Discus with a throw of 20.82m
Jonti Schuback finished 7th in the 15 Boys Long Jump with a leap of 5.14m
Jack Hrehoresen launched the shotput 11.94m in the 15 Years Boys event to finish 7th in the state.
Zane Perkins’ throw of 36.15m placed him 6th in the 16 Boys Javelin
And Jayke Hart finished 8th in the state in the 17 Boys High Jump event, jumping 1.65m
The following students also qualified for State Finals, but weren’t able to attend due to injury or VCE study 
commitments: 
Jonathan Boyd – 14 Years Boys High Jump and Long Jump
Grace O’Brien – 15 Years Girls 800m & 400m 
Aaron Broadbridge – 18-20 Years Boys 400m

Sale Show Inter School Competition
Catholic College Year Seven girls Ella Hole, Lydia Caldwell 
and Ashley Mierendorff competed at the Sale Show Inter 
School Competition on Friday 1st of November. 
Ella won the Years 6/7 high point and was awarded with 
a lovely garland and rug. Lydia was runner up and won a 
stable bag and a beautiful arm rosette.
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SPORT
Marist Cricket v Marcellin  
On October 28, we drove to Bulleen to face-off in 
the annual Bro. Crispin match-up with Marcellin 
College.  
Batting first, we made 7/181 with Sam Smith and 
Tom Morrison leading the way with 45 and 35 
respectively.  
In reply, we had the hosts 6/37 after 16 overs 
with Morrison (3/10) and Hurley (2/16) the 
chief wicket-takers, before a defiant 7th wicket 
partnership pushed the Marcellin total past 
100. Archer McGuiness (2/18 off 10) and Seb 
Pendergast (2/9) were able to clean up the tail 
for 112.  
A marvellous result, given we had six debutants 
in the side.
The senior boys cricketers capped off their 
preparations for the upcoming Marist Carnival, 
with a 56-run win against Lavalla Catholic 
College in a 30-overs a side match. Played at 
the College Ovals, the game has traditionally 
taken place on the last Monday before both 
teams venture off to their Marist Carnival sites 
for that year. Batting first, Noah Hurley led 
the way with 70*, and was supported by Tom 
Morrison (27) and Ethan Albrecht (23) to help 
us reach 5/177. In reply, Mason Hawkins struck 
in his third over, but a 50-run 2nd wicket stand 
proved a temporary thorn in our collective sides, 
as Lavalla reach 1/65 in the 17th over. Brody Dobson provided the break-through, then struck again in back-
to-back overs to reduce the visitors to 4/78. Two wickets to Archer McGuiness, who finished with 2/17, helped 
restrict our opponents to 6/121 after their 30 overs.

Year 7 Tennis
After winning through at the Division and Regional 
rounds at Traralgon, our Year 7 Girls Tennis team 
ventured down to the Boroondara Tennis Centre on 
November 22 to compete at the state finals. The girls 
played in great spirit together, but came up against some 
stiff opposition, pinching a few games from their three 
opponents; Yarrawonga College, Trinity College Colac 
and McKinnon Secondary College. Matilda Pendergast 
was our only set-winner for the day, claiming two of her 
three singles matches. The girls are to be congratulated 
for their efforts in finishing as one of the eight best Year 
7 Tennis teams in Victoria in 2019. Well done Girls!

Above: Ava Brickley, Matilda Pendergast, Cara 
Heskey, Zoe Condon.



18

Term Dates 
 
TERM FOUR 
Monday 7th October – Friday 6th December

TERM ONE 2020 
Thursday 30th January – Friday 27th March

Events Calendar
Friday 29th November
Year 8 Quest Day

Sun 1st December - Friday 6th Dec
Marist Cricket

Thursday 5th December
Awards Presentation Evening

Friday 6th December
Last Day Term 4

Fri 6th December - Wednesday 11th Dec
Dareton Immersion

Wednesday 18th December
School Office Closes

Thursday 16th January
School Office Opens

Thursday 23rd January
Resources Pick Up  St Mary’s Hall

Thursday 30th January
Students Return

Friday 31st January
Opening School Mass

Tuesday 4th February
Sion Swimming Carnival

Wednesday 5th February
St. Pats Swimming Carnival

Tuesday 11th - Friday 14th February
Year 12 Retreat
Year 7 Camp

Thursday 20th February
Sion Family Evening

Uniform Shop 
The Uniform Shop is located at 46 Cunningham 
Street, Sale.  The contact number is 5144 6514.
 
The Uniform Shop operating hours:
Tuesday   3.30pm – 4.30pm
Thursday 9.00am – 10.00am

Blazers and hats are purchased directly through 
the College.  
Items must be paid for at the time of purchase 
and cannot be charged to school accounts.   
Clothing is not sold on consignment but purchased 
by the College Uniform Shop, however, only items 
in good order will be accepted for sale.  Blazers 
and winter skirts left for sale must be dry-cleaned.  
If you require assistance with the Uniform Shop 
outside of the regular hours please contact the 
St. Patrick’s office on 5143 9700.

Canteens 
The Canteen Menu and price list is available 

Catholic College Sale
51-53 Desailly St, Sale, VIC 3850

PO Box 594, Sale, VIC 3853

   St. Patrick’s Campus          03 5143 9700
   Student Absences St. Patricks Campus
                                              03 5143 9721

   Sion Campus         03 5143 9600
   Student Absences Sion Campus
                                              03 5143 9600

   Email: contactus@ccsale.catholic.edu.au

   Website: www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au

CONTACT US

through CDF Pay by clicking the 
logo. If you would like to volunteer 
in 2020 please download the below 
form.  

Canteen Volunteer Form

https://www.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/delightful-downloads/2018/11/Canteen-Volunteer-Form.pdf
https://shop.ccsale.catholic.edu.au/MonitorOnline/app/#/login



